
SCPETR MEETING 

November 5th, 2014 

Aurora, NE 

Present:  Jill Schmidt, Brian Woldt, Paul Graham, John Jones, Chris Becker, Jon Rosenlund, Darrin Lewis, 
Brandon Myers, Joanna LeMoine, Chip Volcek, Dawna Whitcomb, Jeff England, Kirt Smith, Jerry Archer 

Brian called the meeting to order at 1330hrs.   

Kirt motioned to approve the agenda, Chip seconded.  Motion carried 

Chip motioned to approve the minutes with a change to Steve Lamken being present rather than Pete 
Lamkin, Kirt seconded.  Motion carried. 

Todd Manns, with Blue Cell was on via phone.  Todd wanted to answer any questions we had.  He made 
is clear that they will be developing the plan to include your municipality if you want.  Todd will be 
contacting each county EM individually to determine an onsite visit.  He will also be sending you a short 
questionnaire.  Please fill this out and return it to him.  

Brian advised the 2014 workplan has been approved.  Jill requested Chip contact Chief Gilbert reference 
the hazmat/railways training. 

Jon discussed the Be Ready Nebraska App.  The vendor was selected via an email vote.  The EMA app is 
using some of the data from the Be Ready Nebraska website.  Please go to the website and make sure 
your information is accurate.   

NIMS/IMT trainings:  Brandon requested that a 300/400 course be held in North Platte.  Jon suggested 
we  host Incident Commander.  Buffalo was the consensus to host the Incident commander.  Jon 
motioned to host 2-300/400 courses and Incident Commander. Chip seconded.  Motion carried.   

After much discussion regarding the credentialing systems, Becker motioned to have only 3 rapid tags 
within the region.  Kirt seconded.  Motion carried.  The remaining funds will be earmarked for a 
credentialing printer for Hall county.  Depending on what the completed costs are, we will look at 
purchasing mobile apps for the region. 

The Law Enforcement training is scheduled for December 9th and 10th in Kearney. Please make sure you 
have your names into Sheriff Watson.   

Chief Graham advised he had notes from Sheriff Watson.  All 2013 MDT money is spent.  Sheriff Watson 
has sent out requests for the 2014 MDT’s.   

Jill advised there is approximately $23,000 remaining in NRIN funds in the 2013 funds.  Kearney county 
has not had their consolette installed as of yet.  Pat submitted an EHP for them.  Any paraclete 
repairs/updates will be paid for and then the remaining funds will go to Adams County for their radio 
issues.   



PPC:  Kate was not present. 

NPSCC update.  Jon provided the training calendar.  Please put your exercises on or let Jon know. 

Jon is going to a working group tomorrow.  There are really no updates on this.  Jon, Chip, Pat, and Sue 
are going to be meeting next week. 

Jill printed out the bylaws and attached them to your packets.  You should have received an email as 
well. 

Hazmat MOU’s.  Jill wanted to advise the group that there has been left over funds in some Hazmat 
agencies.  She just wanted to make sure the group was aware.  The region has no control over the 
Hazmat MOU funds.  All Hazmat funds are now going through the county EM’s. 

The attendance was discussed.  Harlan County was the only county who did not meet the requirements.  
Brian will send a letter. 

Jon motioned to adjourn at 1457, Kirt seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 


